London HECA Forum

Meeting held in partnership with the London Boroughs’ Energy Group (LBEG)

At Southwark Cathedral Conference Centre, London SE1

Friday 9th December 2005

10am to 1pm

Attendees:

	Fiona Gould
	British Gas (speaker)
	Charles Pipe
	LB Hounslow

	Richard Hughes
	British Gas
	Brian Edwards
	LB Islington

	Paul Kennedy
	City of London
	Lucy Hayes
	LB Lambeth

	Jacob Adekunle
	City of London
	Leonard Igbodo
	LB Lambeth

	Lewis Lowe
	Citywest Homes/Westminster
	Angel Lagos
	LB Lambeth

	Colin Ashford
	Consult Eco
	Peter Gibss
	LB Lewisham

	Mary Fitzsimons
	EAGA Partnership
	Richard Hurford
	LB Lewisham

	Robin Adams
	EDF Energy
	Felix Onyeji
	LB Newham

	Heather Watkinson
	Energy Solutions
	Michael Whyman
	LB Newham

	Lucy Padfield 
	GLA
	Ian Lane
	LB Redbridge

	Sarah Hitchcock
	GLEEN
	Richard Coppin
	LB Redbridge

	Nigel Bell
	LB Barnet
	Bob Fiddik
	LB Southwark

	Kamar Zanan
	LB Bexley
	Charlotte Maddison
	LB Southwark

	Robert Clegg
	LB Bromley
	John Sinclair
	LB Sutton

	Oliver Myers
	LB Camden
	Alan King
	LB Waltham Forest

	Karen Turton
	LB Camden
	Erica Drew
	LB Waltham Forest

	Henri Dobson
	LB Ealing
	Fiona Sibson
	LB Wandsworth

	Vanessa Fantie
	LB Greenwich
	Keith Atkins
	LB Wandsworth

	Norma Nyaulingo
	LB Greenwich
	Ian Shaw
	LFEPA

	John Maloney
	LB Hackney
	Tony Day
	LSBU (Speaker)

	Stephen McKinnell
	LB Hackney
	Kamran Mirhashem
	NPS / Kingston

	John Davies
	LB Hammersmith
	Jean Roberts
	RB Kensington & Chelsea

	Ed Parry
	LB Hammersmith
	Mark Ward
	RB Kingston Upon Thames

	Theresa Friday
	LB Hammersmith
	Steve Connor
	SEA / RENUE

	Mark Lowers
	LB Havering
	Walt Patterson
	Speaker

	Jo Gill
	LB Hillingdon
	John Mitchinson
	Surrey County Council

	Peter Papworth
	LB Hillingdon
	Vin Appasawmy
	Welwyn Hatfield Council


Apologies:

	John Crouch
	CEN

	Noeleen McNally
	EAGA Partnership

	Peter Brown
	LB Croydon

	Steve Nottage
	LB Merton

	Jeremy Hopkins
	Westminster City Council


	1. Welcome (LBEG)

	1.1. RH provided an update for LBEG members on relevant activities and meetings he had attended on their behalf.

	1.2. LBEG review – Peter Gibbs is the main contact for further information

	1.3. London Energy Partnership met this week.  Information is available on the LBEG website.  A full LEP Forum meeting is likely in Spring 2006.

	1.4. Energy Efficiency Partnership for Homes – key issue at present is the need for Warm Front grant recipients to pay on top of the grant in order for works to be installed.  This is also of concern to EEACs.  Another issue is the implementation of the Building Regulations and how they are enforced by local authorities.  To date there have been no prosecutions of developers for failing to meet the regulations.

	1.5. Government Energy Review is now placing nuclear energy back into the debate.

	1.6. Schools Energy Programme has been developed by Global Action Plan (called Say it Loud).

	1.7. RH attended a meeting of the London Environment Co-ordinators Forum who invited LBEG to be represented.  RH suggested that the London HECA forum might also wish to get involved – useful for HECA officers to establish links with the Environmental Co-ordinators who are interested in energy issues.

	1.8. Friends of the Earth Climate Change meeting held recently.  Major campaign to promote a bill requiring 3% reduction pa in CO2.  For details and to lobby MPs visit ”The Big Ask” website.

	2. Welcome (London HECA Forum)

	2.1. IL updated members on another issue relating to the Warm Front grants – the level of VAT being charged.  Jeremy Hopkins of Westminster has been in talks with EAGA regarding the 17.5% charge being levied, which would not apply if works were paid for by local authorities.  JH is awaiting a reply.

	2.2. IL introduced Fiona Gould of British Gas.

	3. British Gas Here to Help scheme – Presentation by Fiona Gould

	3.1. FG provided an overview and an update on the Here to Help scheme.  Please see powerpoint presentation on the London pages of www.hecafora.com for details.  The presentation provided by Windsave at the Summer HECA Forum meeting will also be available for reference.  

	Following the presentation there was a question and answer session as follows.

	3.2. Q:  What is the status of Windsave turbines with Clear Skies funding?

	A:  The turbine is now accredited for Clear Skies funding.  BG are running pilots at the moment.  Although Clear Skies is due to close at the end of the financial year, it is understood that a replacement grant scheme will be introduced in April and that measures already approved under the existing scheme will automatically switch to the new grant.

	3.3. Q:  What are the safety measures in place for Windsave – surely it could backfeed?

	A:  No, the Windsave turbine will not backfeed.  The technology has undergone a series of stringent tests to prove that this will not happen and to verify the safety of the turbine.

	3.4. Q:  What are the planning permission implications for Windsave?

	A:  The planning permission requirements are the same as for a satellite dish.  If residents wanted to install several on one building then each council will have its own policy, as with satellite dishes, which will vary due to local needs.  Planning permission is generally required unless the council passes a permitted development order for the whole council.  In the long-term there may be new government regulations to support the planning system in this regard.

	3.5. Q:  what are the information requirements for windsave?  Council’s currently provide monthly data but may need half hourly data to size the turbine?

	A:  The turbines are a standard size at present with a fixed maximum capacity, so this should not be an issue.  For further technical details, please contact Windsave directly.

	3.6. Q:  Is it left to the Windsave company to assess the suitability of the property for installation?

	A:  Yes.  There is an individual technical assessment which has to be carried out first to verify suitability.

	4. Energy Performance of Buildings Directive – Professor Tony Day, London Southbank University

	4.1. Prof. Day provided an overview and an update on the Energy Performance of Buildings Directive.  Please see powerpoint presentation on the London pages of www.hecafora.com for details.  Following his presentation there was a short question and answer session.

	4.2. Q:  If no developers have been prosecuted yet under the existing building regulations, what are the chances that the new ones will have any teeth?

	A:  The question is who is going to bring about the prosecution – there has to be will from the local authorities to make it happen.

	4.3. Q:  Are thermographic surveys to be included in the new regulations?

	A:  Have not seen evidence of this and would be surprised it they were made a requirement.  The directive is more about design intent than operational practice.

	4.4. Q:  What is “normalised” energy performance?

	A:  Yes, in the calculations engine, you will have to factor in standardised activity schedules to build up a profile.

	4.5. Q:  Is there a definition for the refurbishment of buildings requirement in the directive?

	A:  There is a definition of this within the building regulations – defined as a percentage of building floor area or of capital cost.  Would need to refer to the text to identify the exact wording but it is in there.

	5. Walt Patterson – Energy guru

	5.1. Walt Patterson gave a talk on the potential for progress in tackling climate change and the meaningful presentation of fuel conservation issues in order to facilitate action.  There are no speakers’ notes available.

	6. Date of next meeting

	6.1. London HECA Forum AGM – Thursday 23rd February 2006 at Camden


